
ROBINWOOD NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION MINUTES 
March 11th 2025 Meeting 

Meeting Called to Order by Michelle Goldberg at 7:05 pm. 

Guests and new attendees: Christi Lanz running for School Board, Joe Fustolo on Calaroga Circle, Charles Seims 
from Marylhurst Nhd. 

Agenda Review:  Agenda approved. 

January & February Minutes Approval: Motion by Tony Bracco,  second by Dawn Meaney, approved. 

Treasurer’s Report: No activity. Current balance is $4436.85  

Guests & Public Comments: Christi Lanz running for School Board position 2: Goals restarting school foundation 
and lobbying in Salem, budget transparency and accountability, children first, high academic standards, why 
are outcomes not improving? community engagement, full service community schools with more services to fill 
empty classrooms by partnering with other governments and private enterprise. Elementary schools are most 
efficient and effective with about 350 children which is where the entire WLWV district will be when Frog Pond 
opens. VoteLanz.com. Launch party in Stafford on April 6th. 

Carol Bryck, WL Councilor: Oppenlander purchase not on ballot in May, with most advocates being immediate 
neighbors. City has many other capital needs. Mayor raised potential for city taking over Hwy 43, again. Vision 
43 process: Lutheran church area eliminated from study. Rob Henderson says process is going well with vision to 
resemble Wizer blocks in LO with a 55 foot building height limitation. (Current commercial height limit is 45 feet) 

Committee Reports: Budget committee to meet again to discuss potential projects. 

City owned lot at Cedaroak and Trillium Creek subject of volunteer waterway restoration project. 

New stop signs at Cedaroak and Upper Elmran. Laura Hecht brought up need for stop sign at Lower Elmran 
and Nixon for boats. New discussion of need for a code compliance committee to deal with right-of-way issues. 

Announcements, City & Community Events:  
Aerial drone demonstration by WLPD for search and rescue and eyes in sky without waiting for response from 
another agency. Drone costs are $15k per annum.   
Lucky the Leprechaun treasure hunt ongoing at city parks ending 3/16.  
Native plant giveaway April  7-9th at city hall for Arbor Day.  
Many volunteer park cleanup opportunities posted on the city website. 
Housing Strategy sessions ongoing with potential council action in May.  
Repair Fair and Blood Drive took place at Station with Blood Drives every month.  
Open Mic nights at Station 3rd Saturday of most months. Sign-up at 6:30, show at 7pm.  
Heron Watch at Maddox Woods on city website. TVFR guests next month. 

Old Business:  
Budget Committee to meet. Trying to form a ‘Code Enforcement’ committee. 
Board vacancy: No volunteers presented themselves. 

New Business: Another car wash proposed by Kaady on old McDonalds site. 

Charles Seims raised issue of license plate readers. 20 cameras proposed, run by private company and data 
sold to private users, not just for police. May violate probable cause. 

Adjourn 7:58pm	 	 Attendance:  16 with 0 virtual 

Michelle Goldberg, President 
Tony Bracco, Vice President	 Kevin Bryck, Secretary/Treasurer 

Dawn Meaney, Ambassador


